
On 11-21-2011, Detective John Warmuth of the Marion County Sheriff’s Office in Ocala, Florida 

issued an alert for the theft of metal braces from a bridge construction site in Marion County, 

Florida. On 12-16-11, another theft occurred from this location, of the same type of material. 

Detective Warmuth issued a second alert. Quick Stop Recycling in Jacksonville, Florida did not 

receive the first alert, as they had not registered for Scrap Theft Alert at the time. After registering, 

they did receive the second alert. Bobi Gordon of Quick Stop Recycling notified Detective William 

Katsacos of the Jacksonville Sheriff’s Office in Jacksonville, Florida after discovering they had the 

material in question. Detective Katsacos notified Detective Warmuth of the Marion County 

Sheriff’s Office. The material was positively identified and was subsequently recovered and 

returned to the owner. Two suspects were identified and arrested. Congratulations to Detective 

Warmuth, Detective Katsacos, and Bobi Gordon. Nice job! 

 

                    

Theft Alert 

Title: Theft of Metal Tilt Up Braces 

Date of Occurrence: 11/21/2011 Unknown 

Location: OCALA, FL 34474 US 

Material: Ferrous metal 

Details: Several metal tilt up braces in various lengths were stolen from the Sharpe’s Ferry Bridge 

construction site @ 8000 NE Seventh Ave. The braces were on rent from White Cap Construction Supply by 

Orin Marine Construction. Anyone with information can contact PD below or Chris Olney - LP Manager - 

619-572-2245. 

Reported Value: 10,710.00 

 

Law Enforcement Contact: Agency: Marion County Sheriff's Office 

Phone: 352-402-6022 

Contact Name: Detective John Warmuth 

Contact Email: jwarmuth@marionso.com 

Case Identifier: Unknown  

ISRI File ID: FL1111221241245388 

 


